
 

 

Quail Creek Golf Course  
 

 

NOTICE: Patrons of Quail Creek, the Pro Shop will be moving into 

a temporary trailer located on the West end of the Clubhouse beginning, 

Thursday February 23rd, 2017. 
 
You may or may not know, we have some damage to the pro shop walls 

behind the stucco (a/k/a "drive-it").   Years of leaks around the windows 

have enabled the termites and rotting of studs to disintegrate wall 

structures under and around the windows.   Plans are to hire a local 

contractor to remove sheet around the room to determine the full affect 

of damages.  Then we can see what we have to replace and come up with a 

scope of work.   The structural integrity of the Golf Shop is in question 

and requires the need for the Pro Shop area to be shut down.  
 
For these reason we have established the following criteria: 
 
 1.    Restrict the public or employees from areas that appear threatening 

and secure utilities to the effected area. 

 

2.   Assure safety / structural assessment of the building and determine 

what areas need to assessment.  
 
 3.    Mayor Karin Wilson is up to date on the situation and will 

receive results of the Engineer's findings.  Councilman, Kevin Boone has 

been on site to inspect the damages along with Lance Cabiniss, Dan Ames 

and Lynn Maser all City of Fairhope administration staff. 

 

4.    The City will follow procedure for declaring the health and safety of 

the public, that the golf shop be secure for a time as to determine the scope 

of work and necessary cost of re-building and re-construction. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
For these reasons, a temporary trailer will be set up to receive your 

registration for golf for the day.  All computers, telephone lines and the 

credit card machine will be moved into the trailer beginning sometime  

during the day, pending arrival of the trailer on Thursday February 23rd, 

2017. 
 
The GHIN Handicap computer will be re-set in the clubhouse dining 

room. 
 
The snack bar/grill will remain open as normal.  The restrooms and Men's 

and Women's Locker rooms remain open as normal. 
 
We are sorry for the inconvenience, but please note, this will not affect any 

of our regularly scheduled daily operations or league play!  
 

We will continue to operate Quail Creek with business as 

usual! 
 
As we obtain further news on plans for re-construction, we will keep 

everyone advised and as well informed as possible. 
 
Thank you for your patience, 
 
Please call the golf shop at 251-990-0240 if you have any questions. 
 
Bobby Hall, PGA Professional 
Quail Creek Golf Course 

19841 Quail Creek Drive 

Fairhope, AL 36532 

Pro Shop: 251.990.0240 

E-mail: bobby.hall@fairhopeal.gov 

http://www.fairhopeal.gov 

 

 


